Dept. of Developmental & Cell Biology University of California Irvine, CA 92717 March 23.1992

Dear Professor Afzelius.

Thank you for your letter of March 4. Yes! Please do send me Ethel Browne Harvey's reprint collection. With the consent of her son, I will either send the reprints to her family, or to the library of Goucher College in Baltimore, the college where both she and my wife (much later) attended. I will be happy to pay any shipping costs.

Since you indicated that you were not aware of Abraham Trembley, my wife and I are happy to send you a copy of our translation into English of his Memoires. We feel certain that you will enjoy reading it.

Thank you for your good wishes regarding my daughter. She is recovering nicely and will be performing in England in May.

Again, many thanks for your letters, encouragement, and reprints of E. Browne Harvey.

Sincerely,

Howard M. Lenhoff